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P.C.A.H.A. 2022-2023 BULLETIN #7 

 
DATE:   November 18, 2022 

TO:    The Presidents 
    PCAHA Member Associations/Leagues 

FROM:   James Rae 
    PCAHA President 

SUBJECT:   League Games in PCAHA 

================================================================================ 

We have had a number of incidents where teams are cancelling games the afternoon of the game 
because they are short players.   

I would like to draw your attention to PCAHA Regulations, Section G (10) and (11).   

Any team wishing to reschedule any league or playoff game must receive the approval of the appropriate 
League Manager AND its scheduled opponent not less than 72 hours prior to the schedule start time of 
the game in question (except in emergency conditions). 

Rep teams should have enough affiliate players on their roster to call upon if they are short. 

Hockey Canada Rule 2.2(a) states:  “A minimum of six eligible players in uniform (not necessarily a 
goaltender) on each team shall be necessary to start the game”. 

Teams may not declare a forfeit.  Failure to meet all league commitments will result in disciplinary action, 
which may include suspension(s), at the discretion of the Managing Director. 

Please ensure that team officials within your Association are aware of the consequences of failing to 
follow the rules. 

 
 


